ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY





Minutes of Annual General Meeting held on Friday 21st October 2005 


at the Sellens’, Somakam, Roman Hill, Colchester, Essex





Present: Martin Sellens (Chair), Hilary Sellens, Lyn & Colin West, Jack Isbester, Nancy Powell Davies (Secretary), Kevin and Veronica Machin, Andrew Cordle, Julie Laver, John & Jenny Collyer.





1	Apologies for Absence


Apologies for absence were received from Steve & Julia Robertson, Stephen Cartwright, Clive Tant, Derek Ladkin and John & Geraldine Russell.    





2	Minutes of the 2004 AGM


The Minutes were agreed as a true record of that meeting. 





3	Matters Arising


It was queried whether the Chairman’s report presented to the last AGM had in fact been published.





4	Chairman’s Report


The chairman reported that Stragglers had organised 8 formal events, Schools day and 3 social events since the last AGM and a number of new areas have been mapped. He reflected on the areas where effort needs to be concentrated in the future – recruiting new blood for organising and planning events; informal social events and encouraging younger families to join. The life and death of Pauline Stevens, a Stragglers member for over 30 years was remembered. The full report will be printed in the next magazine.





Treasurer’s Report


Preliminary accounts for the year to 31st August 2005 were circulated. The audit was not yet complete. It was noted that the donations to The Woodland Trust in memory of Pauline Stevens had not yet been passed on so it appears that the donation from the club had not yet been accounted for. It was also suggested that the attribution of all Membership income to families was misleading.





There followed a discussion on event entry fees. It was felt that, at present, there was no need to raise them further but the Committee should consider this if necessary. The Organiser’s Guidelines should clarify that entry fees are waived for helpers at events. It was agreed that this free entry should apply to badge events as well as district events. The suggestion that juniors from family members should also get free runs was agreed in principle and passed to the Committee to develop a workable method of implementing with a view to starting in January 2006.





Subscription rates for the coming year


Lyn reported that the feeling of the recent BOF Club Conference had been that all orienteers should be members of BOF. There had been a slight majority for a 2 tier system whereby some would be full BOF members and others, at a lower rate, members via their club – the club to pay their fees from whatever sources they chose. A membership sub-committee is drafting a workable proposal and any changes will have to be agreed by the BOF AGM.





In the light of this, Lyn proposed that SOS should not raise the club membership fee charged to BOF members but should increase it for club only members to soften the effect of any BOF decision. After discussion this was agreed with the fees for Club only members being raised to £9 for an individual, £14 for a family and £4 for those aged over 65.


Election of Officers


The election of the following officers was agreed.


�
�
Proposed�
Seconded�
�
Chairman�
Martin Sellens      �
Jack Isbester�
Lyn West�
�
Vice Chairman�
(Vacant)�
�
�
�
Secretary	�
Nancy Powell Davies�
Martin Sellens�
Andrew Cordle�
�
Treasurer�
Hilary Sellens�
Nancy Powell Davies�
Andrew Cordle�
�
Club Captain�
Jenny Collyer�
Colin West�
Jack Isbester�
�
Newsletter Editors�
John & Jenny Collyer�
Andrew Cordle�
Nancy Powell Davies�
�
Social Secretary�
(Vacant)�
�
�
�
Schools Liaison Officer and ESSOL �
Julie Laver�
Lyn West�
Andrew Cordle�
�
Fixtures Secretary�
Jack Isbester�
Hilary Sellens�
Julie Laver�
�
Publicity Officer�
Lyn West�
Andrew Cordle�
Nancy Powell Davies�
�
East Anglian Rep�
Kevin Machin�
Jack Isbester�
Colin West�
�
Equipment Officer�
Julia Robertson�
Martin Sellens�
John Collyer�
�
Membership Secretary�
Geraldine Russell�
Lyn West�
Andrew Cordle�
�
Map Officer�
Kevin Machin�
Martin Sellens�
Nancy Powell Davies�
�
Web Master�
Andrew Cordle�
Nancy Powell Davies�
Martin Sellens�
�



Thanks were expressed for those who had served in previous years, especially Steve Robertson as Treasurer and Steve Cartwright as Publicity Officer. Notice was given to the meeting that replacements for Secretary, Newsletter Editor and Fixtures Secretary would be needed next year.





Any Other Business


Essex Talented Young Athletes Scheme


Details of this scheme were passed to Martin to see if anyone was eligible.





Seminar


Details of the 4th Essex PE and Sports Development Conference taking place at Basildon on 22nd November were given to Lyn. It was agreed that it would be useful to have a representative at this conference if anyone was able to go and the club would pay the fee.





Plea for Planners and Organisers


Jack Isbester reported that.there were a lot of vacancies even for some of the events early next year. It was suggested that organisers and planners should encourage others to shadow them to build confidence in new people. An e-mail should be circulated to the SOSmembers group.





.4	Club Kit


It seems that nobody is interested in designing new club kit but Mark Lyne thought it should be possible to get sponsorship.





.5	New printer


Colin West suggested that a laser printer should be purchased so that maps could be printed more quickly, even at events. It was noted that, again, there had not been enough maps at the Hatfield Forest event. It was agreed that Kevin Machin and Colin West should investigate the options and report to the next Committee Meeting.





The meeting was followed by a buffet meal.


SOS   21/10/05	� PAGE �1�


Essex Stragglers support the Woodland Trust and its objectives	











